
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summary 

 

Poplar Grove: Preliminary Plan No. 120190040 & Site Plan No. 820190060 – Regulatory Review Extension Request No. 2 

 

Benjamin Berbert, Planner Coordinator, Area 3,  Benjamin.Berbert@Montgomeryplanning.org  301-495-4644 

Sandra Pereira, Supervisor, Area 3, Sandra.Pereira@Montgomeryplanning.org 301-495-2186 

Richard Weaver, Chief, Area 3, Richard.Weaver@Montgomeryplanning.org  301-495-4544 

 

  

Preliminary Plan No. 120190040: Request for a second extension 
to the 120-day regulatory review period for the Preliminary Plan by 
two months. 
 
Site Plan No. 820190060: Request for a second extension to the 
120-day regulatory review period for the Site Plan by two months. 
 
The property is located on the east side of Century Boulevard 
between Father Hurley Boulevard and the future Dorsey Mill Road; 
19.41 net acres; CR 2.0, C-1.75, R-1.0, H-145T and Germantown 
Transit Mixed Use Overlay Zone; 2009 Germantown Employment 
Area Sector Plan. 
 
Applicant:  Symmetry at Cloverleaf LLC 
Submittal Date:  November 8, 2018 
Review Basis:  Chapters 50, 59 
Recommendation: Approval of the two-month extensions 

Section 59-7.3.4.C. of the Zoning Ordinance and Section 50.4.1.E of the Subdivision Ordinance establishes the review 
procedures for Site Plans and Preliminary Plans, both providing for 120-day limits to their review period.  The Planning 
Director may postpone the public hearing by up to 30 days once without Planning Board approval.  The Planning 
Director or applicant may request an extension beyond the original 30 days with Planning Board approval.  The current 
regulatory review deadline for the Preliminary and Site Plans for Poplar Grove is July 25, 2019. 
 
The Preliminary and Site Plans have previously received one four-month extension by the Planning Board, based on 
additional time needed to resolve many issues raised by the DRC committee.  The Applicant has overcome most of 
the challenges raised, but the approval of the stormwater concept by DPS Water Resources, and the stormdrain 
review from MCDOT are still outstanding.   
 
The shape and topography of the Subject Property continues to be a challenge to design an urban and compact project 
that provides adequate space for all the competing utility and infrastructure requirements.  The Applicant continues 
to be in coordination with both MNCPPC Staff and DPS and DOT staff to resolve the remaining issues.  The Applicant’s 
request letter anticipates submitting revised plans in the coming weeks with a projected hearing in the first week of 
September.    
 
 
Attachment A: Second Extension Request and Applicant’s Justification Letter 

Description 

Staff Report Date: 7/10/19 
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